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DATE:  October 18, 2024 
TO:  Board of Public Works 

Common Council 
FROM:  Paul Braun, City Harbormaster 
  Dan Koski, Director of Public Infrastructure 

Shawn M. Alfred, Finance Director/Treasurer 
RE: Marina Dock A Replacement Change Order #1 
 

 
At the October 16, 2024 City of Manitowoc Board of Public Works meeting, a change order 
request was presented for the Marina Dock Replacement – Dock A project.  This project 
was awarded to Lunda Construction (Lunda) as the low bidder of base bid.  Per the 
attached letter from Lunda, and an email exchange between Lunda and MSA Professional 
Service Inc. (MSA), there were discrepancies between the construction drawings and the 
bid tabulation sheet.  There was an incorrect dimension on the construction drawings 
which was discovered during the shop drawing stage due to the replacement dock being 
bigger than the current dock.  This change order is to accommodate for the additional 
materials to build the dock to the correct specs. 

The change order request would result in an additional $120,245.47, that would result in 
the total bid cost being 1,645,801.  Funding of the project is currently not at risk due to 
$1,000,000 being borrowed, grant revenues of approximately $400k and City having 
reserves assigned for this project as contingency.   

Thank you for your consideration in approving this change order request.      
 
 

 
City of Manitowoc Finance Director/Treasurer 
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October 8, 2024  

 

To:  Dan Williams  

 MSA Professional Services, Inc 

 

Submitted via email: dwilliams@msa-ps.com   

  

 

RE:  Manitowoc Dock Replacement – Dock A     

 

Dan,  

 

Per our discussion, during the shop drawing review for the Dock A replacement project, we have 

discovered discrepancies in the drawing package and bid quantities. Specifically, the dimensioning 

provided on drawing D-103 and the bid quantity for bid items 5,6, and 7. As result Lunda is requesting a 

change order in the amount of $120,245.47.  We have provided a breakout of the proposed changes 

below and have attached the corrected shop drawings from the dock supplier for reference and 

verification.  

 

- Bid Item 5: 

o Original Bid Quantity: 5,120 SF @ $76.00/SF  

o Revised Bid Quantity: 6,520 SF @ $76.00/SF  

o Change Request:  1,400 SF @ $76.00/SF = $106,400.00 

- Bid Item 6 

o Change Request for additional floatation: $3,922.10 

- Bid Item 7 

o Change Request for additional dock anchors: $9,923.37 

 

- Total Change Request: $120,245.47  

  

If you have any questions or wish to discuss this any further, I can be reached at 920-428-4805, or via 

email at agerondale@lundaconstruction.com  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
 

Adam Gerondale  

Director Specialty Services  

Lunda Construction  

 



 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the company's email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Matt,
 
The fuel dock measures 120’ from the main walk.  The bid documents had 120’ on both sides.  The
total length of the end of the pier is 164’ to the end of the slip on the north end.  MariCorp didn’t
price the 8’ x 36’ slip pier in their bid.  That amount of dock should be the cost in question (approx.
$20K range). 
 
Let me know if you have any questions.
Dan
 

 Dan Williams, PLA, ASLA | Principal Landscape Architect
MSA Professional Services, Inc.
100% Employee Owned
+1 (608) 216-2066

     
 
 
 
 

From: Matthew J. Gabric <MGabric@Lundaconstruction.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2024 10:57 AM
To: Dan Williams <dwilliams@msa-ps.com>
Cc: Adam P. Gerondale <AGerondale@Lundaconstruction.com>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Manitowoc Marina Dock Replacement Project
 
Hi Dan,
When sending our purchase order to MariCorp U.S., LLC we received an acknowledgment of the
order in a different dollar amount than the bid day quoted.  Upon questioning this, Ed Snyder at
MariCorp said he has since had discussions with the designer/owner, post bid, clarifying the Dock A
desired dimensions compared to the dimensions on the bid set of plans.   Ed references bid
documents D-102 and D-103.
 
This is the first this was brought to our attention and would require a change order to our contract.  Is
this your understanding of the events post bid?  We would like to get Ed’s breakdown and present
these additional costs, asap, in order to mitigate any further delays to the dock and decking purchase
and delivery.
 
Regards,
Matt Gabric
Lunda Construction
(920)853-3522
mgabric@lundaconstruction.com
 
 
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.msa-ps.com%2f&c=E,1,ziI1cNNViHJesqRk_nkDpNQRqA-bCfpkNGM2m_8tH8R_ZFxjdjzPNOBU8iwbfjsRMTMk1K6BntHH3FHTxxE_wx9WuaUztsgueg3qv96_PM3cInkS8u8EmjhnuXaz&typo=1
https://www.linkedin.com/company/msa-professional-services
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https://www.facebook.com/MSAProfessionalServices
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